SUBJECT Text of letter to the Prime Minister, The Rt Hon Mrs Margaret Thatcher MP from An Taoiseach, Dr Garret FitzGerald TD 24 February 1986 The Rt Hon Margaret Thatcher MP FRS Prime Minister No 10 Downing Street London SW1 Dear Margaret 1. I have been reflecting on the difficulties which you face at your meeting with the Unionists tomorrow and thought it might be helpful to let you have some facts and figures on the issues which are causing concern. For security reasons, I would ask you not to divulge the figures in public but to speak in magnitudes and proportions. 2. You referred to difficulties created by speeches and interviews on the Anglo-Irish Agreement by Ministers here. I have now had an opportunity of reviewing the material and cannot identify problems of the type mentioned by you. Indeed Peter Barry and I have, in a number of speeches and interviews, gone out of our way to take a line as helpful as possible to the Unionists. I refer you in particular to Peter Barry's speeches of 18 November 1985 and 23 January 1986 and my own interview with Downtown Radio on 10 February 1986. If however, there are specific speeches or interviews which have created problems, please let me know so that I can examine them in detail. You know that in our working of the Conference we are as anxious as anybody to ensure that nothing said or done there contravenes the Agreement or could lead to its being unjustifiably attacked by either community. 3. You spoke at our meeting about the level of security on the border. There can be no doubt about our commitment to our success in combatting terrorism. Before the current troubles began in 1969, we had 800 Gardai in the border divisions. Now we have 1800. In 1969 we had no troops permanently stationed in border areas. Now we have 1500 soldiers in 11 military posts along the border. Soldiers relieve Gardai on escort, checkpoint and other security duties. This fourfold increase in numbers, therefore, represents a massive increase in total security along the border on our side. 4. In the Border Divisions, Detective Branch strength has increased from 26 in 1969 to 117 last September, 197 today, and at least 60 more in the near future as a result of a recent decision. This will represent at least a tenfold increase over the period. The number of uniformed police has also been increased recently, as has the volume of overtime, substantially. 1 ...

Union ste. (on he a bes, since we re, publicly repeted for position and the man clear and unantiquous same - a pre-conditions of any kind to which as you we besaver a considerable rehibitors has been a very service of a very since of a problem of the same of the considerable remainded as a same of the sam ab. Mar your of the control of the c

CONFIDENTIAL



Bon

10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary

24 February 1986

I enclose a copy of a message from the Taoiseach which we received this evening.

I am copying this letter to Len Appleyard (Foreign and Commonwealth Office) and to Sir Robert Armstrong.

(C.D. Powell)

Jim Daniell, Esq., Northern Ireland Office

CONFIDENTIAL

AMBASÁID NA HÉIREANN, LONDAIN 17 Grosvenor Place SW1X 7HR IRISH EMBASSY, LONDON CONFIDENTIAL Wessed for to Tadises 24 February 1986 1969 Commandone. Dear Private Secretary I am enclosing herewith as arranged by telephone this afternoon, the text \succ of a letter to the Prime Minister, The Rt Hon Mrs Margaret Thatcher MP from An Taoiseach, Dr Garret FitzGerald tD. and Noel Dorr Ambassador Mr C D Powell Private Secretary to the Prime Minister No 10 Downing Street London SW1 Encl